
 
 
 
December 8, 2021 
 
TCEQ - Edwards Aquifer Protection Program (EAPP) 
Via email: eapp@tceq.texas.gov 
 
Re:  City of Rollingwood Wastewater System – CCTV Results 
 
Permittee: City of Rollingwood 
Customer Reference Number: CN600674691    
Permit Number: RN101236289 
EAPP ID Number: 11-14090304 
County: Travis 
 
Dear EAPP: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) 
with the information necessary to comply with the requirements of §213.5(c) of the TCEQ’s rules 
entitled, Edwards Aquifer. 
 
In September 2021, the City of Rollingwood completed internal CCTV inspections of the entire 
gravity wastewater system using color video footage to ensure that the system did not have any 
defects that would lead to exfiltration. K Friese + Associates (KFA) reviewed the CCTV videos 
and report, and no structural defects were found. Minor pipe sags were noted; however, after 
reviewing the videos at these locations, no repairs are currently required.  
 
In summary, the City of Rollingwood wastewater system is in good condition and not currently 
allowing exfiltration. If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact me by 
telephone at (512) 338-1704, or e-mail at gblackburn@kfriese.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Greg Blackburn, PE 
 


